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M I S S I O N

"To provide a safe, faith-based, Christian living environment for
women who are being released from previous incarceration, affording

them the opportunity to obtain the help, training, treatment and
support for permanent positive re-entry into the community."

The Board of Directors lost Linda Tyria, Adam Bancroft, Zoe
Schuitmaker, and Susan Zuiderveen in 2018, but were blessed
with the addition of Joshua DeBoer, who agreed to take over
the Treasurer’s duties, Randy Silber, and John Huizenga. At
year’s end it was agreed that the Board meetings would be

every other month instead of monthly, and that the Executive
Committee would meet in between.

William C. Buhl   
William Lux   
Jeff Rebenstorf   
Kathy Brittan, M.D.   
Joshua DeBoer   
Steve  Aschleman         
John Huizenga   
Nate Penning     
Randy Silber   
Karina Lamorandier   

 

Co-chairman                 December 31, 2019
Co-chairman                 December 31, 2020
Vice Chairman              December 31, 2019
Secretary                      December 31, 2020
Treasurer                      December 31, 2020
Member                        December 31, 2019
Member                        December 31, 2020
Member                        December 31, 2020
Member                        December 31, 2019
Executive Director        ad hoc member

Name                  Position          Term Expires 



Executive Directors Report
Wings of God experienced another blessed year of miracles, spiritual growth, and financial

stability, all of which could not happen without God’s blessing and donors from private
individuals, businesses and churches! During 2018 we had 14 residents reside at 310 N.

Kalamazoo St.; seven of the 14 remained at year end. The longer a Pearl stays, the more likely
she will be healed of her addiction and be equipped to go out in the world and give back and
fulfill her duties as a Mother where applicable. We like to say she will leave with her spiritual

toolbox full! Our donors came through big for us at the West Michigan’s Got Talent, Golf Outing
and the Benefit Dinner which was free admission for the first time. Donors continue to amaze
our Pearls and impact them with the Love from God through your partnership! After another

year of rain at the Golf Outing it was decided to take on a new summer event in 2019. 
 

We also rejoiced over several milestones during this past year. First, our Pearl Alyson passed
her driving test and was able to obtain a driver’s license. Lauryn, our youngest resident,
obtained her GED and completed her first semester at KVCC to pursue a traveling nurse

career. She came to us at just 17 years old. She works at Chicken Coop and celebrated one
year clean on February 6, 2019!  Monica started a new job at Advanced Auto and was

promoted to key holder and became a store closer! As can be seen, local employers are giving
our Pearls opportunity to restore their lives with employment. Wings of God is not just a

house, it is a spiritual hospital. We celebrated Pearls baptisms as well as visits to churches
where they shared their testimonies and the benefits of living at Wings of God. Each day we
witness “Ah Hah” moments with the Pearls as God reveals a truth to them in a life changing

way. We are so blessed to be in this position to help the hurting, lost, the hopeless all be
redeemed and filled with a prosperous future in Christ! Our donors help make this possible!
We do not take donations for granted,and we fully realize the calling to be wise fiscal stewards
and maintain financial integrity and transparency. There is an impact in the giving! We know
there is great need everywhere. Please know that we appreciate you for your prayers, financial
gifts, volunteering or encouraging words. If you have not visited the home for a luncheon tour,

please visit our web site and sign up. We would love for you to see first hand the impact of
donations and prayers - Wings of God is hallowed ground! 

We thank you again, to God be the Glory for another amazing year!
 

In His Joy, 

Karina Lamorandier
Executive Director, Co-Founder



 
Financial Report

TOTAL 
REVENUE

 
$184,423

TOTAL 
EXPENSES

 
$160,518

Total Net Income
$23,905


